

Suddenly, Jesus himself came along and joined them and began walking beside them.

(Luke 24:15 – NIV)

EMMAUS COMMUNITY FOURTH DAY GATHERING

7:00PM, TUESDAY, JUNE 13, 2017

ALL ARE WELCOME

June 1, 2017

Do you know your OFFICERS for the Born Again Emmaus Community?

Community Lay Director Asst. Community Lay Director Secretary Treasurer **Community Spiritual Director** Asst. Treasurer **Reunion Group Liaison Reunion Group Liaison** Video Designer Wall Agape Wall Agape **Prayer Vigil Coordinator Speaker Coordinator Music Coordinator Communion Coordinator** Webmaster/Newsletter **Emmaus Upper Room Rep** Walk Coordinator

Chrysalis Rep Kairos Rep

Walk 56 Lay Director Walk 56 Board Rep Steve Stricklin **Denise Vadnais Ginny Stricklin** Richard Sausman **Steven Sanders** John Turquette Sue Turquette Missy Polasek **Dacia Cross** Freddie Loeber Karen Loeber **Denise Vadnais Kelly Young** TJ Burkholder Michelle Doucette Ginny Stricklin John Politi Susan Burkholder

Michele Doucette Tom Patterson

Mary Kruse Carol Wilson

UPCOMING EVENTS

Gathering - 2nd Tuesday of every month

Jun 13, 2017

Jul 11, 2017

Aug 8, 2017

Sep 12, 2017

Oct 10, 2017 Nov 14, 2017

Dec 12, 2017

Women's Team Meetings:

TBD

COMMUNITY LAY DIRECTOR

Proms are over, graduations mostly complete, and kiddos are home for the summer. The summer trips are planned and vacation is coming up soon. Construction is underway at Spring Creek UMC, but please do not let all this deter you from your community of Emmaus. Connections with the latest pilgrims require reinforcement for them and for us. The 4th Day way of life is constant, bringing new challenges each day and we should always be looking to further the Glory of the Kingdom. How may we encourage each other? We hope to see you at the Gathering on June 13, start time 7pm.

NOTE: Missing - Rayban sunglasses left behind at the Men's Walk. If you found them please contact rgomez1966@aol.com

Address for Spring Creek United Methodist Church is 28970 Old Fredericksburg Rd, Fair Oaks Ranch, TX 78015. Directions: From San Antonio: Take 10 W, at exit 546 take ramp toward Tarpon Dr/Fair Oaks Parkway, stay on the access road past CVS, then turn right onto Old Fredericksburg Road, pass 2 residential driveways, the turn right into the third driveway which is the church entrance. The Sanctuary is back from the road.

WOMEN'S WALK #56 (NEW DATE: Jan 25-28)

Well! May was a roller coaster ride for the Team of Walk #56! We were notified that our Walk Weekend dates had to be moved, so we had to move all the Team Meetings! Craziness! So glad that our Lord has His plan well in hand! That fact has given us all much confidence and peace in the changes. We are just HIS hands and feet. Please be in prayer for us as we hit "pause" for a couple of months. Our new dates for Walk #56 are January 25 -28, 2018, and Team Meetings will begin in October. Be Blessed!

NOTE: ALL Pilgrim applications should be mailed to Terri Politi at: 30801 Wood Bine Way
Fair Oaks Ranch, TX 78015

WALK LEADERSHIP TRAINING (Jun 10)

Twice per year; training on "all things Emmaus" is provided to our Community. This training is required for those who will be leading Walks; but also open to ANYONE in the Community who would like to learn more about Emmaus. June 10, 2017, 8:30am - 11:30am. RSVP required so we'll know how many tacos and how much coffee. Location: Cibolo Creek Community Church Office Conference Room. **RSVP** by **June 2**nd to Susan Burkholder at bsusan@gvtc.com

WEBSITE and FACEBOOK PAGE

Check out our website at <u>www.bornagainemmaus.org</u> for information, Walk applications, Prayer Vigils, and more. Our Facebook page is Born Again Emmaus Community. Join today.

PRAYER VIGILS

Remember when we each realized that individuals prayed for us during our walks as a sign of Agape Love. **Now it is your turn.**Sign up today. An Emmaus Walk cannot happen unless our Prayer Vigils are filled – all 144 slots. Go to our new website, it is conveniently located on the home page. If you would like to receive e-mails for upcoming Prayer Vigil sign-ups, please e-mail Denise at mdvadnais@gmail.com

REUNION GROUPS

Your reunion group is an extension of your Walk experience and is your accountability group.

NEW WOMEN's Group starting...Patsy Braune is starting a new reunion group in the Dominion area (not in the Dominion itself) on Friday mornings at 6:30am. Her address is 6870 Heuermann Rd, SA, 78256, Apt 201 and her phone number is 210-444-9320. Please bring a breakfast for yourself and let her know if you would like coffee. Thanks.

The list of current groups is on the website at www.bornagainemmaus.org If you have already formed a group, please email us to let us know the particulars. If you are looking for a reunion group, please email us.

For information or questions, email Sue at sturquette@gvtc.com or Missy at missypolasek@yahoo.com

REUNION GROUP PICTURES NEEDED

Attention Reunion Groups: Please take a group picture next time you meet and text it to Dacia at 210.387.1100

CHRYSALIS

Our Fourth Day Group holds two Chrysalis Flights each summer. We do this in partnership with other Fourth Day Groups in the Greater San Antonio area (or GSA). Last year, 59 youth grew a deeper relationship with Christ. If you know of any butterflies ages 13-17 (finished 8th grade-senior yr) interested in coming closer to Christ, here are the details:

Girls' Chrysalis Flight **June 14-17, 2017

University UMC

Linda Hearne, LD. \$50

Boys' Chrysalis Flight July 5-8, 2017

Bulverde UMC

Dave Richards, LD. \$50

Please also spread this info to anyone who might work with or have children of these ages!! Two – three people represent our BORN AGAIN COMMUNITY GROUP at the GSA Chrysalis partnership. We are looking for people to serve in those roles; to attend GSA board meetings for the year. If you have a passion for youth deepening their Walk with Christ, this role or a flight team role may be where God is calling you to serve. Contact Michelle for more information at Michelle.Doucette618@gmail.com

KAIROS

Kairos 36 at the Torres Unit was said to have been so thick with the Holy Spirit that it sounded almost like the Day of Pentecost! 19 men that were lost souls before are now saved in Christ. Many of them left their gangs and have already paid the physical price while staying strong in faith. In addition to that, we now have enough funds to build the new chapel with ground breaking to happen in the next 60 days!! God is good even in and especially in prison. Please contact me if you would like to know more about Kairos Prison Ministry, contact Tom at 210.573.5909 or tom@tpatterson.org

NOTE: If you do not wish to stay connected to the BORN Again Emmaus Community, simply e-mail: directory-unsubscribe@boerneemmaus.org